McFAYDEN LAKE ASSOCIATION
GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING

June 5, 2014 - 6:30 PM - Cliffdale Library

Chair Blanchard convened the meeting at 6:30 PM.  No adjustments to the agenda were noted.

Financial Statement:  Miss Watkins reported to the Membership that the two bank accounts for the Association totaled a consolidated balance of funds at $19,606.09 as of June 5, 2014.  2013 expenses totaled $22,447.35.
Annual Review:  

Chair Blanchard gave the Membership a brief rundown on the history of the McFayden Lake Association; its purpose and authority.   The lake was created in the 1920's;  the earthen dam has failed a couple of times during its existence.  To continue the enjoyment of the lake, we must keep the dam in good and healthy condition.  The Board of Directors has worked to this end with special assessments for projects promoting dam improvements and repair in past years. It is the paying Membership that has afforded these repairs and improvements thus far. A ledger of payments and non-payments by Members was circulated throughout the Membership.  The Chair noted that liens have been placed on a number of non-paying Members; one being Lake Shore Harbor.  The Association has defended a lawsuit brought by Lake Shore Harbor challenging the right for the Association to impose dues upon the complex.  The Association owns approximately 110 acres; some properties were purchased for conservation purposes.

Legal fees are a tough issue for the Board, however, attorney fees are a must for many reasons.   As mentioned, Lake Shore Harbor denied they needed to pay dues and brought suit against the Association due to the liens we placed on them and an attorney was necessary to settle this case. It was determined that Lake Shore Harbor was required 
to pay dues and Lake Shore Harbor deeded 20 acres of land to the Association in trade for their arrears. A special mention was made of the Association's consultant who has conducted lengthy research to support our case.   

Multi-Family Units: The Association has extended the option of a 30% discount if the complex pays all unit dues in one payment.
Dr. Saliba/DeLafayette:  Dr. Saliba (owner of 1/2 of the dam) passed away and his heirs quit-claimed all their father's properties to a corporation - purposely or inadvertently, the dam and access was included as well as property belonging to the Association.  This will have to be 
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handled through the legal system and once again, an attorney will have to be involved.  We are asking for perpetual legal access.
Chair Blanchard informed the Membership that all Board members are non-compensated volunteers who devote their time to the betterment and preservation of the lake.  We do employ a consultant who collects dues; places liens; does extensive research on the lake and legal information surrounding lake issues as well as keeping up the website to name a few of his duties. 

From March, 2013 forward, the lake looked more orange and sediment-ridden.  (Photos that sampled these discrepancies were passed around to the general Membership.)  We have found that no entity, such as the City and State, wants to correct due to McFayden Lake being privately owned. However, they don't seem too concerned with the lack of watershed caused by the extensive commercial building they have allowed and the contamination the water run-off has produced.  The contamination comes from a 26 square mile watershed area that feeds  into our lake.  As a result of one-year's testing, we can prove calm non-rain effects to the lake and contrasting orange days from rain events.  Embassy Suites and the multi-theater complex has been cited and fined for the violations they perpetrated. With these documented violations, we can move forward.  We have hired a consulting firm out of Chapel Hill that will give weight, knowledge and heat to this issue in our favor.  
Liens:  Covenants were formed in 1979 creating the Association. All lakefront homeowners are required to pay lake dues or will be subject to a lien placed upon their property.  The Board is authorized to raise annual dues once a year up to 3% and we are doing this to keep the lake for future generations.  We have 455 billable members.  We are going to take a firmer stand on collections this year.  We have increased income substantially by updating our database.  The income we receive primarily goes towards ending sedimentation entering the lake. 

Scheduled Access/Fencing: There are three (3) access points to the lake; the primary one being the boat ramp access in Waters Edge.  This area is in severe need of fencing so children won't access the lake unsupervised. Getting quotes on fencing and a pole gate at this time.
Storm Water and Sediment:  Chair Blanchard  has attended various meetings, such as Zoning & Storm Water, voicing concern that our entire lake should be zoned Conservation.  The 2030 Plan wants all tributaries protected.  We feel that this matter should be addressed as part of the 2030 plan.  The Zoning Board recommended that we be zoned Conservation but the City Council has nixed the recommendation.  If our dam were to break, a neighborhood could be built on our lakebed.  This is a fact we should all be concerned about.
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Chair Blanchard asked the Membership for volunteers to serve on the Board, help with projects and help with our website.  We are in critical need of more Board involvement.
Boat Stickers: A current year boat sticker must be present on all vessels on the lake.  The purchase if boat stickers costs $10 in addition to the Membership dues.  You must request boat stickers and pay for them in order to receive them.

Restocking:  It was determined to restock the lake with fish by consensus of the General Membership.

Lake Lowering:  We lower the lake every other year in January to make repairs or improvements to the dam.  Homeowners are encouraged to keep this in mind when planning to build or repair docks.  The lake is lowered for a period of two (2) weeks for this purpose.

Adjournment:  Meeting was adjourned at 7:30 PM by consensus. 

